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Statement of the Korea International Migration Studies Association (KIMSA)

We urge the legislation of the comprehensive Anti-discrimination Act for
the realization of everyone’s right to equality.

Supporting the statement of the National Human Rights Commission of Korea of 30 June on the legislation of the Act on the
Equality and Prohibition of Discrimination and the bill of Act on the Prohibition of Discrimination proposed by ten members of the
National Assembly including Ms. Jang Hye-young (Justice Party) on 29 June, we urge that the 21% National Assembly of Korea to
legislate the law on the prohibition of discrimination against everyone as soon as possible.

Since Roh Moo-hyun government first proposed the Anti-discrimination Act 13 years ago, its legislation has been delayed. The
efforts of the legislation of Anti-discrimination have been delayed by the oppositions of certain groups that are concerned that the
Anti-discrimination Act may infringe on the freedom of expression and religion.

The Korea International Migration Studies Association was founded in 2007 with the aim of academic research and activities on all
kinds of phenomena caused by human migration across borders. While the Anti-discrimination has drifted away, the researchers,
educators, administrators, and activists of the Association have witnessed that migrants living in Korea have been subjected to daily as
well as institutional discriminations. In the absence of the anti-discrimination measures prohibiting discrimination by race, ethnicity,
nationality, etc. the discrimination and hatred against immigrants have been amplified. We argue that the critical step toward the respect
and co-existence is to legislate a law prohibiting discrimination against all people including migrants.

Facing the Pandemic of COVID-19, everyone in Korean society realizes that discrimination against social minority groups is not
only the infringement of human rights but also the threat to the safety of the community. It also recognizes the tasks of all members
of Korean society are to protect lives by expanding access to medical care regardless of their nationalities, and to let the non-nationals
maintain their lives by preventing reckless dismissals and deportations. Standing at the global crisis, everyone should cooperate with
one another. The prohibition of discrimination against everyone is not only human rights of individuals but also the fundamental value
for maintaining the community.

We affirm there is a sufficient social consensus on the enactment of Anti-Discrimination Act. Upon the history of seventy years of
the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, we aspire to a society in which everyone’s dignity and right to pursuit happiness are
respected without discrimination by gender, race, ethnicity, nationality, religion, disability, etc. By respecting cultural diversity and
human rights through the comprehensive Anti-Discrimination Act, we will be able to encourage the sense of belonging and the
participation of everyone living in Korean society, and thus to achieve a genuine democracy in Korea.

The Korea International Migration Studies Association urges that the 21* National Assembly should legislate the Anti-Discrimination

Act for the realization of everyone’s right to equality.
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